


Minutes, MAGIRT Executive Board Meeting
February 7, 2017
DRAFT

Present:  Louise Ratliff, Beth Cox, Leslie, Paige, Maggie Long, Susan Moore, Iris Taylor, Nicole Kong, Carol McAuliffe, Anne Zalde, Am I missing anyone?
January 22, 2017 Minutes: Approval deferred to next meeting.
Announcements:
Louise: Congressional legislation to prohibit spending federal funds on any geospatial data on community racial disparities or disparities in access to affordable housing. MAGIRT and GODORT are sending a joint letter in opposition to this section of these two bills. Julie Sweetkind-Singer (Stanford) contacted Louise suggesting that MAGIRT, WAML and NACIS send letters from their respective leadership voicing objection to the sponsors of this bill to explaining the importance of this type of data in understanding the nature of our housing market and for leveling the disparities the bill’s sponsors are trying to hide.
Beth: MAGIRT and Hallie Pritchett at ALA should work together to provide a response to the Committee Chairs regarding the proposed bill.
Officer Reports:
Chair (Louise): is following up with Committee, Discussion and Interest Groups to see what they are working on and how things are going.
Programming for Annual: 
PreConference using DCRMC is set up. Beth is receiving lists of registrants. Louise will reach out to Danielle to ascertain costs for the preconference and what the break-even point is and to receive lists of registrants. Danielle can edit the pre-conference text to indicate participants will be given DCRM-C copies. Nancy Kandoian working on making those copies available.
Regular Program is on track. Louise has information on two of the three panelists, and will start filling out our conference form and talk to Andy Rutkowski about our website. Postcards to publicize the program were distributed at Midwinter, and a digital copy of the postcard was given to Bill Forsyth of Proquest who wants to help publicize the program by sharing the postcard with customers. Louise estimates 250-300 people will attend. As ALA gets closer, we can do more electronic publicity to different listservs. Louise is hoping for some help from OPOC for this. Louise hasn’t heard from Katherine Strickland (Publications), so Paige will get in touch with her and ask her to get in touch with Louise. Perhaps one of her committee members can step up and help.
Vice-Chair (Leslie): 
Maggianno’s for the MAGIRT Awards dinner.
Field trip possibilities:  MAGIRT went to the Newbery and the Field Museum during recent Chicago conferences. Paige noted that the U of Chicago has a map collection we haven’t seen, Anne Zald offered to reach out to U of Chicago to find out who has taken over the maps collection there, since Chris Winter retired (Becky Lowry is now at the Newbery) Northwestern has a map collection as well, but they are in lots of different places in the building. The Chicago Historical Society (Ellen Keith, Librarian there) is another possibility. There is also a Chicago Map Society.
Treasurer (Cathy): 
Minutes for January are done, but there problems using magirtbd e-mail list. Emails bounce back saying people don’t have valid e-mail addresses. Louise will contact the e-mail administrator again. As a workaround, send minutes to Beth who will send them out to the list.
Treasurer (Susan & Maggie):
Susan sent out Treasurer’s report based on November report she received. The fiscal year begins in September and most of us pay our dues in January, so the November Treasurer’s report does not reflect dues. About $1000 in dues have been received since September. Total income: $1,799  Expenses: $320 Current balance: $1479 Total net assets carryover; $54,504 + $1479 = $55,983. Most expenses so far are related to equipment and software: $100 for Zoom subscription. $922 for LibGuides. $166 for ALA overhead.
Maggie presented proposed 2018 budget at Midwinter. Susan and Maggie reduced the amount in IUT Repro and shifted it to postage. We have a balanced budget. 
We have a quorum. Proposed 2018 budget approved by acclaimation.
Past Chair & Awards Committee reports (Beth): 
Full slate of officers for upcoming elections—2 each for candidates for asst. treasurer and vice-chair/chair-elect positions.
Honors award: 4 nominations, Leslie, Louise and Beth will meet by end of month to make discuss and make a decision. The nominations have good summaries and enough details to make a good decision.
Old business:
Planning for 2018 ALA Annual in NOLA: ALA trying to streamline conference, all programs will be scheduled for 1 hour, all programs will be juried by Program Planning Committees. Roundtables don’t have a PPC, so now for first time roundtables will have to submit program proposals to a PPC that covers the roundtables and the ALA committees. However, each roundtable assured of having one one-hour Chair’s program. A second hour counts as a second program. Joseph Eagan, our Roundtable Coordinator, is representing us on the Conference Planning Committee. No other information except the most recent FAQ document, last updated 22 January 2017. As a Roundtable we will be able to plan a program for New Orleans 2018, but at this point we don’t know if we can have more than one hour for it. ALA is discouraging longer programs. For Discussion Groups and Interest Groups there is no change. Allows first of day or end of day program to extend an additional half hour. Jury may choose based on topic, format or other criteria to allot 2 program slots for a program if they are available. It would count as two programs against the total allowable. Promoting organizations working together on programs and reducing the overall number of programs. Louise is concerned that conference might wind up being Friday through Tuesday instead of primarily over the weekend. Can anyone afford the time and expense, especially with travel days at each end?
Beth: FAQ: How do committees and business meetings fit into this structure? It doesn’t look as if we’ll be doing as many face-to-face meetings at the conference. Pushing committees to do more frequent virtual meetings instead of meeting at conferences. Mostly affects the Committees and not the Discussion and Interest Groups. At Midwinter, most committees did not meet, even if they were on the calendar. As a group, perhaps we should discourage committees from meeting at ALA. Possibly limit to committees that may need to meet with other committees. One model is to meet as an All-Committees Meeting, where all meet in room at once. There are advantages to having committees work together—synergy, flow of ideas.
Programs for ALA 2018 to be submitted from mid- to late April and mid- to late August to ALA. Louise will work with anyone who wants to work on a program help them through the process. 
Leslie says it sounds like the way Texas Library Association structures conferences, Louise says LITA and ALCTS do it the same way because the organizations are so large and diverse.
Louise: Encourage Committees, DGs and IGs to come up with ideas for a program in 2018. It doesn’t always have to be the Chair.
Education (Anne Zald): program planning/continuing education—invite ACMLA, WAML, GODORT, Maps-L to participate.
2 free webinars featuring Forest Service personnel
	Feb.14—geospatial and cartographic resources
	March -- Research data archive for the Forest Service, resource for researchers
We don’t know if the current political will prevent them from giving the presentations. Anne didn’t raise the issue with them.
Data Refuge Project—ARL—what can we do to participate? We don’t know if anyone has grabbed agricultural data for data preservation.
Louise:
What does the group think about webinars sponsored by us but presented by vendors? Make clear it’s a vendor, we don’t endorse the product, compare products rather than focusing on vendor product alone. It should benefit the membership, not be solely a sales pitch for a single product.
Bill Forsythe of Proquest doing market research to determine what map librarians want with the digitized Sanborns—color, georeferenceing. How to best serve the community, pricing packages, buy national collection or state and local Sanborns? Proquest in partnership with company that does risk analysis and has 1.3 million digitized Sanborn maps licensed directly by the Sanborn Company. Full color, digitized images, separate from David Hadenfeldt. Plan to host them in a mosaic form. The partnership is trying to figure out how to structure their business.

Beth: Map scale indicators. No update. Paige told us that Dr. Wood passed away. Also that Paige and Susan both have a large supply of Maplink Natural Scale Indicators. Eastview can produce them, but they are not the clear plastic ones. Dr. Wood’s wife probably not interested in pursuing this. Beth wants to approach her to see if MAGIRT, WAML, and ACMLA could take over the production and distribution of them for her. Beth has been in touch with WAML and ACMLA.
Committee/DGs/IGs
Reminder to Committee Chairs: write up notes for Midwinter meetings and submit to base line, deadline this Friday. Very helpful for those who couldn’t attend
A big thank you to Iris Taylor who chaired both the Cataloging Interest Group session and the Cataloging & Classification Committee session.
Carolyn Kadry, Chair of Cataloging & Classification may be stepping back from the C&C Committee and we need to plan for that.
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